Verbatim remarks by Mr. Ken Adams, Manitoba Hydro Vice-President of Power Supply, responding to questioning by Mr. Dennis Troniak, Legal Counsel to the Displaced Residents of South Indian Lake, Clean Environment Commission (CEC) hearing

March 15, 2004

MR. TRONIAK: Yes, under the current contracts, right.  And Wuskwatim is being built for export; is my understanding of that correct?

MR. ADAMS:  I think we have probably said about 15 times in front of this Commission that Wuskwatim is being advanced about ten years so we can meet, respond to the opportunity to export that energy in the interim.

The entire transcript of the CEC hearing for March 15, 2004 can be found at:
http://www.reidreporting.com/cec/march1504.txt
Verbatim remarks of Mr. Ken Adams, Manitoba Hydro Vice-President of Power Supply before the Minnesota Senate Jobs, Energy and Community Development Committee

March 12, 2004

"The fourth misconception, and I think this one is absolutely critical to this committee's deliberations, is that the extent of our plans for selling new power into Minnesota.  We have under review at the moment one 200-megawatt generating station.  200 megawatts is a very very small plant, it is probably about the equivalent of about one year's load growth in Minnesota. Maybe a little bit more, maybe a little bit less.  There is no way we can have this plant in service before 2010.  By the time the year 2010 comes around our native load in Manitoba will have grown to the point where it has consumed all of that and more.  So in fact by the time we get this generating station in place we will not be in a position to sell as much energy throughout our export customers as we do today."

